

## **AREA NOTES**

**January 13, 2019**

### **EXECUTIVE and SUBCOMMITTEE REPORTS:**

**CHAIR: Tony: Printer obtained.**

**VICE CHAIR: Lance- no report.**

**TREASURER: Mike-no report.**

**VICE TREASURER: Pat- There was a shortage in the deposit, they will continue to look for the missing money.**

**Suggestion for groups to put donations in envelopes or bags and put the name of the group and the amount of the donation on the outside of the envelope.**

**RCM: OB--Would like info on upcoming events to take with him to Region. Will find out what the last donation our aread made. Will bring back info on events happening throughout the Region. Event will be here at SLRC and an H and I awareness event.**

**RCMA: Amber needs helpers on the 19 th to help set up. Just let Amber know.**

**SECRETARY: Sue- Any corrections or questions from last meeting let me know.**

**H and I : Kaya- need Regional and regular meeting lists. Needs support**

**P and I- not present.**

**PHONE LINES: Charles—committee met, discussed adding Carl h and someone else, met on the 11<sup>th</sup>, Allison had a script written out. There were 3 calls over the holidays. Next meeting 2/8/2019.**

**UNITY AND ACTIVITIES:** Mellissa: Needs people to let her know when we are doing event. Planning going on for Valentines Day Dance.

**LITERATURE:** Steve F. - Needs a check for WRSO for \$1,132.65. People need to fill out the literature forms so he can fill the orders correctly. Steve will bring the printer to each area.

**OUTREACH:** Rob- not yet sure what he should be doing. Has been going to different meetings and went out to Basic. Rob read the responsibilities at the request of a member.

**POLICY AND ADMINISTRATION:** Matt- nothing to report.

**WSNAC LIASON TO AREA:** Roger not here. Steve F gave his report. The WSNAC host committee is all filled.

### **GROUP REPORTS:**

#### **MONDAY:**

**RACINE: 6:00 HOPE AFTER DOPE-** Not present.

**KENOSHA: 7:30 STAIRWAY TO HEAVEN-** Rob—attendance is good, has collected \$170+. They do book studies. Change the name to “ Living in the Solution.” No problems or concerns.

#### **TUESDAY:**

**KENOSHA: 6:00 SHOW ME THE WAY TO RECOVERY-** Kevin—clean time waived- No problems or concerns

**RACINE: 6:00 RECOVERY FOR ADDICTS AT THE KING-** Blue-group going well and strong. Speakathon on March 16<sup>th</sup>. This group will combine with another group to sponsor the hospitality room.

**7:30 Young and free-Lake Geneva-Steve-They were happy to see Rob—need different GSRA.**

### **WEDNESDAY:**

**KENOSHA: 6:00 NEVER ALONE GROUP- Ron—meeting needs trusted servants**

**RACINE: 6:00 PLUG IN- Not present**

**KENOSHA: 8:00 FREEDOM TO LIVE- not here.**

### **THURSDAY:**

**RACINE: 10:00 AM JOURNEY CONTINUES- Mike W.—No problems.**

**KENOSHA: 6:00 A NEW START-Not present. Rob will check to see if this group is ongoing.**

**KENOSHA 6:30 WINDS OF CHANGE- Tony--**

**RACINE: 6:00 WORK THE STEPS OR DIE-Not present.**

**DELEVAN: 8:00 Serenity by Candelight- Working on their checkbook.**

### **FRIDAY:**

**KENOSHA: 6:30 ONE STEP AT A TIME- Pat—need trusted servants.**

**RACINE: 7:00 THE VISION OF HOPE-Charles—meeting going well.**

**KENOSHA: 7:30 FRIDAY NIGHT BASIC TEXT STUDY- Matt- Hosting a speakathon on my 11<sup>th</sup> with in With Vision of Hope in Racine—having a meeting after area. No problems or concerns.**

### **SATURDAY:**

**RACINE: 4:00 STOP- Alice. Group has money held for WSNAC hospitality room.**

**KENOSHA: 6:00 JUST FOR TODAY-John—steady attendance-need GSRA- thinking of putting on a function for WSNAC.**

**SUNDAY:**

**KENOSHA: 5:00 RECOVERY BY CANDLE –Kayla-need trusted servants-Good, solid group; a little small.**

**RACINE: 6:30 WE DO RECOVER-Larry-time has changed from 7 to 6. Need attendance.**

**KENOSHA: 7:00 GROWTH IN RECOVERY- Howard—no problems or concerns except need trusted servants. They have money for WSNAC hospitality room.**

**LAKE GENEVA: 8:00- SERENITY BY CANDLELIGHT—Scotty-they have noticed their phone line is not working.**

**OPEN FORUM:**

**Mike: Thinks it would be helpful to have envelopes.**

**Howard: How about money orders?**

**Not going to vote on this, treasurer just requests the envelopes.**

**Several members talked about the cost of MO's. There are free mo's at PLS.**

**Alice would not like that idea as it is more cumbersome and another step. Steve agrees.**

**Mike: Groups are autonomous and can donate in any way. He is just saying it would be easier for him if they used envelopes.**

**ANDREW: Is world updating events? Is RM notifying World? Secretary will contact Dez and ask her.**

**Alice: We have a large balance in our account. Should we make a donation to Region?**

**Mike: There are some checks which did not clear, yet.**

**Amber: Feels we should make a donation before.**

**Blue: suggests we donate anything over \$5000.**

**Steve: Suggests we send books to institutions.**

### **OLD BUSINESS:**

**Steve: No 4<sup>th</sup> meeting in Walworth.**

**BOD term limits discussion had.**

**Lance: Did GSR's take it back to groups. Not many had input.**

**Several members wonder if we should abstain.**

**Vote: WSNAC BOD terms. Yes. Do we want a term limit for BOD members? 0 not in favor. 12. Abstentions-1.**

### **NEW BUSINESS:**

**Steve: He is short of books and literature.**

**Mike: We need to vote if Steve can go over his budget?  
Unanimous to give Steve whatever.**